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Your Probus Calendar 

 

Mar. 13 Probus Meeting - 9:30 AM at the 

Town Park Recreation Centre  
Speaker –  Dan Buchanan, historian 
and geologist will talk about “Dr. 
King”, Northumberland’s last hanging. 

Mar. 14 
 

Appies & Drinks – 2 to 5 at Gail & 
Gary Chadwick’s, 54 Baxter Place, 
Port Hope. Wear something green 
for St. Patrick’s Day 

Mar. 18 Euchre – 1:30 PM at the Port Hope 
Recreation Centre 
Contact: Gary Curtis 905.885.5304 

Mar. 18 Rovers – 6:00 PM at the Massey 
House, Newcastle 

Mar. 19 Games Day – 1:30 to 4:30 PM at the 
Town Park Recreation Centre 

Mar. 25 Pub Night – 6 PM at the Beamish 
House, Port Hope 
Contact:George Grimes 905.885.1594 

Mar. 27 Probus Meeting – 9:30 AM at the 
Town Park Recreation Centre 
Speaker – Const. Marino, Port 
Hope Police Services – frauds, 
scams, home security & more. 

Mar. 27 Lunch Bunch – 12 noon at  
 

Apr. 1 Euchre – 1:30 PM at the Port 
Hope Recreation Centre 
Contact: Gary Curtis 905.885.5304 

 Lunch Bunch – 12:00 noon at  

Apr. 11 Appies & Drinks – 2 to 5 at Lois & 
Vern Meadows 
 

Apr. 7 Bowling – 1:30 PM, Northshore 
Lanes, Northumberland Mall, 
Cobourg 
Contact: Bryan Rose 905.797.3415 

 

 
 
Sign up for many of the above 
events at our sign-up table 

 
  

 

 

February 

APPS & DRINKS 
 

 
Our hosts – Gail and Gary Chadwick 

 
Cathy Wallace, Cathy Finlayson, Michelle 

Langevin and Gloria LeBlanc 

 
Felicity King, Rosalie Jakobi, Julie 

Rondeau, Carol Stirling and Pat Rawson 
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Port Hope and the War of 1812  
by Susan Gaudion 

 

  Erin Walsh from the Port Hope Archives spoke to us 

on February 13
th
. The building that houses the Port 

Hope Archives was built in 1871 to serve as the Land 

Registry Office for East Durham for the next 120 years. 

The Architectural Conservancy of Ontario eventually 

established the Ganaraska Region Archives in 1994.  In 

2005 the GRA became the Port Hope Archives.  

  An “archives” is defined as an institution that collects, 

preserves and makes available records of enduring 

historic value. The Port Hope Archives preserves 

materials that relate to the activities within the 

geographic boundaries of the Municipality of Port 

Hope. Some examples of documents in the archives are: 

personal papers, business records, municipal records, 

military papers, photographs, family bibles, legal 

documents, etc.  

  Erin then discussed the War of 1812 and indicated that 

there is considerable information on file in the 

Archives. 

  The War of 1812 formed a sense of nationhood and 

pride for Canada. Men from all corners of both Upper 

and Lower Canada, including the Indian tribes, 

volunteered to support King George IV and to fight 

against the American invasion. Major-General Sir Isaac 

Brock and Shawnee leader Tecumseh played critical 

roles in the war as did Laura Secord. 

  Local men joined the Durham Regiment and the 

names of soldiers from Smith’s Creek and Hope 

Township are listed in the archives. Colonel William 

Baldwin, Thomas Ward and John Tucker Williams are 

a few of the Port Hope residents reviewed by Erin. 

  The Treaty of Ghent was signed on December 24, 

1814 to officially end the War of 1812. The war ended 

with no boundary changes. Historians believe that the 

real losers were the First Nations people. The peace was 

generally welcomed by the British and trade was 

resumed with the United States. 
 

 
Erin Walsh – Port Hope Archives archivist 

Congratulations on the birth of your baby boy  

Lunch Bunch 
at Swiss Chalet  

 

 
Larry Squire, Roger Ingram & Gayl Squire 

 

 
Julie Rondeau, Rosalie Jakobi, Roy & Cathy 

Finlayson, Helen Dayman & Heather McKeown 
 

 
Garry & Betty Curtis, Willy Jakobi & Marcel 

Rondeau with Marion Griffin, John King & 

Meredith Boughen in the background. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ά FEBRUARY NEWSLETTERά 
My sincerest apologies to Lois Meadows, whose picture 

I mistakenly noted as Susan Gaudion (not once, but 
twice) AND to Roy Finlayson whose picture I mistakenly 

noted as Ray Williams. 
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  Our guest speaker at our February 27th meeting 
was our own Probus member, Roy Finlayson. After 
his retirement, he decided to become a travel 
agent, which he did for about two and a half years. 
From this new job he learned the ins and outs of 
the travel industry, especially river cruising, which 
he shared with us through pictures and notes.  
  Riverboats hold 150 to 200 guests, so this makes 
it easier to meet people than on a large ocean liner. 
There are three decks – lower or main, middle and 
upper, plus the sun deck, and accommodations 
may include (besides your bed) a bath, TV, balcony 
and window. Unlike large ocean liners, docking is 
often daily with cities, towns and other attractions 
within walking distance. Like the large liners, tours 
(walking or by bus) are often also available.  
  Various cruise lines include AMA Waterways, 
Avalon, Globus, aRosa, Scenic, Tauck, Uniworld 
and Viking. Some of the river tours they offer 
include the Rhine, upper and lower Danube, Mosel, 
Douro, Seine, Rhone and Volga and they cruise 
throughout Europe, including Russia and China. 
  Booking is something that should be done early, 
approximately a year in advance, to ensure you get 
the cruise and the accommodations you want. If 
you book later, you may have the advantage of 
lower prices but would be limited to whatever 
accommodations were available at that time. Also 
to consider are that costs may include gratuities, 
transfers, taxes and fees, wine and drink package 
and tours. This should be confirmed at time of 
booking. 
  Costs for cruises can run between $1,850 and 
$6,000 so ensure you know ahead of time what 
your cost includes. Should gratuities not be 
included, know that they are in Euros and will run 
(per day) Cruise Director 2-3, Local guide 2 and 
bus driver 1. Group discounts, four or more per 
cabin and special tours (wine tour, for example) 
may be available. Timing of the cruise is important, 
too. Spring cruises are less expensive than 
summer cruises due to the possibility of flooding. 
Dining on board is usually a buffet breakfast and 
lunch and a served, dinner. Should you have any 
special dietary needs (allergies, vegetarian, etc.) 
this should be noted during booking to enable time   
for staff to properly prepare for your trip. 
Some examples of the wonderful things to see on 
your trip would be: 
Vienna, Austria – ride in a horse drawn carriage, 
tour the Schonbrunn and Hofburg Palaces, Imperial  

 

 
 

Crypt and possibly taking in the Christmas tour in the 
city.      
Pasau, Germany – see the marble walls and gold 
carvings in Melk Abbey. 
Budapest, Hungary – previously was two cities, Buda 
and Pest. Sites to see are Buda Castle, St.Stephen’s 
Basilica, Gresham Palace and the Chain Bridge. 
  Some very important cruising tips Roy shared with 
us were: 

¶ on arrival, exchange bills for coin 

¶ know the currency in each country of travel 

¶ pay by credit card whenever possible 

¶ most accept Euros but they will give you  change 
in their own currency 

¶ money is not exchanged on board – Euros only 

¶ photocopy your Visa and Passport and leave 
originals in a safe place on board ship. 

¶ cruise line air fees are often expensive – check 
other options 

¶ notify credit card companies that you will be 
traveling abroad 

¶ take two different credit cards (VISA, Mastercard, 
American Express, eg.) and split these with your 
travel partner 

¶ Europe is primarily chip/PIN technology so swipe 
cards may not work.  

¶ cruise insurance is usually overpriced so check 
around for prices and coverage. 

and lastly, should you have any questions, ask Roy. 
He will gladly answer any of your questions, as long 
as he’s not away on a cruise, that is. 

 

 

Roy  

Finlayson 
 

 Master River 

Cruiser 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 

 
  
 

 
  

  
 

River 

Cruising 

 
Enjoying the Florida sun and good company 

Lorna Turner, Gwen Logan, Liam & Barbara 

O’Kane, Charlie Dobbie & Elaine Simmons 
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SHARE THE WEALTH WINNER 

 

 

February 13 Marcel Rondeau  $38.00 

February 27 Cathy Finlayson  $38.50 
 

February/March 
CATERERS 

Mar. 13  
Captain: Julie Rondeau 
Helpers: Marcel Rondeau 
  Meredith Boughen 
  Heather McKeown 
Mar. 27 
Captain: Georgina & Bryan Rose 
Helpers: Sharon Rathbone 
  Carol Patterson 
  Anthony Skinner 
Apr. 10 
Captain: Linda Britton 
Helpers: June Gibson 
  Leslie Ewert 
  Michelle Cunningham-Langevin 
Apr. 24 
Captain: Charlie Dobbie 
Helpers: Gwen Logan 
  Judy Armstrong 
  Lorna Turner 

 

CONTACT INFORMATION  
GANARASKA VALLEY PROBUS CLUB  

EXECUTIVE 2013 – 2014 
PRESIDENT:            Joan O’Grady 

905.419.0360                   joanog@rogers.com  

 

VICE PRESIDENT:           Ray Williams 

905.885.4309             ray.williams.ca@gmail.com  

 

PAST PRESIDENT:            Steven Snell 

905.885.9929           stephen.snell2@sympatico.ca  

 

SECRETARY :   Gail Chadwick 

905.885.0585              gchadwickg@gmail.com  

 

TREASURER:   Bruce Britton  

905.342.9508              brucebritton99@yahoo.ca  

 

MEMBERSHIP :  Mike O’Grady 

905.419.360                   ogradym@rogers.com  

 

MEETING ORGANIZATION :     Lois Meadows 

905.885.6715 allmeadows@sympatico.ca 

and                 Marion Griffin  

905.885.6654               frank.griffin@sympatico.ca 

 

PROGRAM :                   Charlie Dobbie  

905.377.8911          charliedobbie@hotmail.com 

 

SPECIAL EVENTS:                 Gary Chadwick 

905.885.0585             gchadwickg@gmail.com 

  

COMMUNICATIONS :           Lacey Ingram 

 905.885.5724   dlaceyingram@yahoo.ca  

 

 

 

  

GANARASKA CURRENTS 

http://www.probusnorthumberland.com/ganaraska_news.htm 

EDITOR:  Lacey Ingram 

dlaceyingram@yahoo.ca 

Tel: 905.885.5724 

 

ASST. EDITOR:  Lorna Turner  

lornaturner@rogers.com 

Tel:  905.446.0146 

 

 

 

 

WANTED!!! 
 

All ladies born in 1939 
now living in Northumberland County 

 

Celebrate your 75th birth year with your 
sisters at a 

Lunch and Entertainment 
 

Where: Best Western Inn, Cobourg 
When: Tuesday, June 17, 2014 
Time:  12 noon     

 

Call Alma (905)372-5839 or  
Bert (905)372-6548 for more information 

or email 
Adraper8@cogeco.ca 

 

DEADLINE FOR TICKETS – MID MAY 
 
 

 

Joan gives a fond 

fare-well to 

Michele Duval 

Lane as she leaves 

us to move to 

British Columbia. 

We’ll all miss you. 
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